
My opposition to SB 2260 comes from 28 plus years in the field of public education.  Teachers 
spend many more than their contracted hours in order to provide quality real life experiences 
and content for their students all while focusing on the state standards we are required to 
teach.  Often these opportunistic lessons are  about real world issues, newsworthy events and 
natural phenomenon happening in the world at the time.  If educators had to record and 
document each lesson seven days in advance, it would prevent the timely and important events 
such as the Trade Tower destruction or Haiti hurricane disasters from being addressed in 
classes.  Educators are doing their best to make education relevant for their students in a 
quickly changing world.  This policy would greatly reduce our ability to hold student interest 
and buy in and cripple our effectiveness. Please oppose this damaging bill.   
Thank you for the important (and timely) work that you all do.   
Sincerely,   
 
Sara Forness,   
K-12 STEM Coordinator 
Central Cass School District 17 
FTC Robotics and Envirothon Coach 
Sara.Forness@k12.nd.us 
1-701-388-4577 
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